
May 02, 2025, NYCRGC Board of Directors Meeting.  
Attending Board Members: 1.) Bruce Hill, 2.) Ray Hill, 3.) Todd Corriveau, 4.) Bruce Ballard, Cindy Peaslee (sit in). 

*Meeting convened, 6:25 PM. 

 
Old Business: 

1. Binary Triggers – The question came up as to whether we should allow the use of firearms that have been modified 

with a binary trigger on our gun ranges. After discussion by the board members, the Board decided that we were 

not opposed to allowing the use of Binary Triggers on the Club’s gun ranges. Therefore, unless there is an objection 

raised, it is currently OK for members to use firearms with binary triggers. It is to be noted, however, that this 

decision is provisional and may be reviewed again by the Board if there are complaints, unsafe live firing practices 

or unsafe range use, or other adverse situations.  

2. Range Rules – Proposed updates to the Club Range Rules were received from club member, Clint Staples. The 

revised updates are in accordance with the current NRA language and wording. The Board reviewed the changes 

and with one exception, agreed to the changes. A composite of the Range Rules changes and the Board revisions 

are being prepared for review with the Club Officers for their approval. Upon approval by the Officers, Range Rule 

Changes will be motioned to the general members for their approval and subsequent incorporation of the Club’s 

formal Rules of Conduct on our gun ranges for year 2025.  

3. By-Laws - The Club By-Laws are being revised to clarify ambiguities and ensure the Laws reflect how we conduct 

business. The Board has agreed on the changes and wording. The draft changes and handwritten notes are in the 

process of being updated for review by the Club Officers for their approval. Once the Board and Club Officers agree, 

the revised By-Laws will be motioned for approval by the general club members. Alterations and adoption of 

new/revised By-Laws shall be in accordance with current By-Law protocol, (Article 19). 

4. Summer Celebration – This is to commemorate the Club’s association with the Newfield Community and is being 

planned as a joint event with the West Newfield Masons. The Board had down a scheduled date of Saturday, 

August 09 and Rain date Saturday, August 16. After discussing these dates, the Board agreed that we could change 

the date to Saturday August 02 to avoid conflict with a celebration being held in Limerick on August 09. A rain date 

has not been decided upon. The Board feels we should curtail the original outline for the event, so we do not 

overextend ourselves and spread ourselves too thin trying to host it. A revised outline of what we want for the 

Summer Outing was discussed during tonight’s meeting with the Club Officers. 

5. The Club Spring Cleanup was held on Saturday, May 03. There were two volunteers who showed up.  

 

New Business: 

1. Club Sign - The Club sign by the K&D Convenience Store needs to be refurbished as it has weathered and needs 

new paint and a preservative. This is a project that the Board has added to its “to-do list” and will be further 

reviewed and planned out. 

2. Target Donation – Club member, Shane Lamontagne (current president) would like to donate metal disk type, 

hanging targets for use on the rifle range (aka long range). Stipulations for using these targets will be as follows: 

a. Target to be placed at the base of the berm and always remain there while it is being used. 

b. Do not move the target. If you want to change your shooting distance or line of sight, adjust your shooting 

position, not the target location! 

c. Please use standard loads only, No Magnum Loads! 

d. The shooting distance should be a minimum of 100 yds.  

e. Range users are requested to always abide by the Club Range Rules. If you are not familiar with our Range 

Rules, please take time to locate and review them.  

 

 

*Meeting Adjourned, 7:16 pm. 


